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CHURCHES TOGETHER

IN SWINTON AND PENDLEBURY

Minutes of the meeting of the CTS&P Forum on Tuesday 18 January 2011, 7.30 pm at Worsley Road Methodist Church.
Items marked with an asterisk have a supporting paper and references to the last minutes are in brackets.

Present
Holy Rood 

Holy Rood 

Manchester Road Methodist 

Manchester Road Methodist 

Salvation Army Swinton Corps 

St Anne & St Thomas 

St Anne's & St Thomas' 

St Charles' 

St Charles' 

St Charles' 

St Mark's & St Mary's 
St Mark's & St Mary's

St Peter's 

St Peter's 

Worsley Road Methodist 

Worsley Road Methodist 


Chich Hewitt (Moderator)

Allan Roberts

Shelagh Hollington

Jeff Walker (also Worsley Road Methodists)
Christine Kennedy

John Baxendale

Lilian Jackson

Jenny Bond

Paul Smith

Pat Barratt

Dorrie Crier

Bob Holt/Bob Daly?

Jeremy Sheehy

Brian Weston

John Nunn

Eileen Rigby

Please note the confusion over Bob's surname (St Mark's and St Mary's rep).
1. Opening prayer 
John Baxendale led prayer based on the Week of Prayer material and Acts 2 in particular. Joe Newsome, one of the St Charles' reps, who died recently was remembered particularly. 

2. Welcome, introductions and apologies
a. Chich Hewitt welcomed Chris Tucker of Salford Council (see item 4) and John-Paul Lytlle, a student for the priesthood who is shadowing Paul Smith. (Item 4 of the agenda was taken at this point.)
b. Apologies were noted from St Anne's & St Thomas': Avis Gordon and Anne Keighley.
3. The Minutes of the Wednesday 20 October 2010 meeting were accepted as a correct record.
4. Matters Arising

a. Logo (4.a)
It was noted that the new logo and revised headed paper had been circulated with the minutes of the last meeting.
b. Prisoners of conscience Christmas card campaign (10)
There was a brief review of how it went. Eileen Rigby suggested that it had been harder this year. Allan Roberts, participating for the first time, reported that it had gone well. John Baxendale agreed, saying that announcing it one week and signing the cards the following week had been successful. Dorrie was disappointed that her stall hadn't been noticed and they only signed ten cards. There was a general agreement that, if there is energy for the campaign, it is worth doing, even if only one card is signed.

c. Database (and circulation list)* (13.b)
The latest version of the database had been circulated with this agenda. Now that we are using e-mail more, the Forum agreed that Greater Manchester Churches Together should be added to the database and therefore included in all correspondence. Members noted that this would also mean that they receive a copy of the database. It was noted that we could choose to keep some discussion private to us if necessary.
5. Swinton Neighbourhood Team
Chris Tucker, Community Development Officer for the Swinton Neighbourhood Team introduced himself and explained what the Team does. In particular, he gave examples of community schemes he is involved with which receive funding. There was a brief discussion about some of these schemes. John Baxendale reported on a forthcoming community day at Clifton Green. In response to a question from Paul Smith, Chris said he would be able to help with an application to the Community Chest. Chich Hewitt thanked Chris for attending the meeting.
Chris can be contacted on 0161 607 1963. 
6. Treasurer’s report (5) (Shelagh Hollington)
The accounts presented to the last meeting had been circulated with the minutes. 2011 subscriptions were due by 1 February. (Payment should be by cheque for £30, made payable to Churches Together in Swinton and Pendlebury, and sent to: Miss Shelagh Hollington, 18 Torrington Road, Pendlebury, Swinton M27 5ES – or delivered to Shelagh at our meeting.)
It was noted that we were in credit by £215 and members needed to pay Shelagh promptly as the subscription to GMCT, our insurance premium and the increased costs of the unity service were due to be paid soon.
Members were reminded that everyone owed the 2011 subscription.
Allan Roberts suggested that a subscription of £30 per church was a modest amount and suggested increasing it at the AGM. On behalf of all the churches, Chich Hewitt thanked Shelagh Hollington for the work she does as treasurer.

7. Week of Prayer for Christian Unity (18-25 January) (12)
a. It was noted that our annual service is always on the Sunday evening during the Unity Octave, this year: Sunday 23 January 2011 at 6.30 pm at St Peter's. The preacher is Dr John Jarick. (Click link for more information about him.) The CTBI material is here. Jeremy Sheehy asked what material should be used as it had not always been the host church who prepares the service. It was agreed that it would be simplest if he did it and the Forum thanked him for being willing to do this. Chich Hewitt suggested that the CTBI (Churches Together in Britain and Ireland) material be used unless the preacher wanted to do something different. It was noted that, given our preacher's expertise, the readings should include an Old Testament reading. Jeremy reported that St Peter's would produce refreshments afterwards. He offered to circulate a poster round member churches and would invite others to read.
b. It was agreed to take a collection for CTS&P and that we would consider donating any surplus at the end of year to a charity.
c. It was noted that there were no specific Greater Manchester Churches Together events during Unity Week but the Unity Letter (plus covering note from Graham Kent and the GMCT commitment) had been tabled with this agenda. Churches were encouraged to include the Unity Letter in their newsletters.
8. Women's World Day of Prayer (13.a)
Website is here. Shelagh Hollington noted that this organisation was separate from CTS&P and that she is its local co-ordinator. She reported that this year's material was from Chile and that there would be two services both on Friday 4 March, one at St Peter's at 2.00 pm and one at the Salvation Army at 7.30 pm. Revd Margaret Smith from the Rochdale Methodist circuit would preach at both. She reports that there would be a coffee morning to raise funds for this – invitations were tabled and she had also circulated them by e-mail. She noted that this event includes some churches which are not part of CTS&P.
9. CTS&P website (4.b) and Youth Committee 
John Nunn reported on our work-in-progress website: http://www.churchestogetherinswintonandpendlebury.yolasite.com/
He noted the limitations of the website which used free software. He wanted to include details of church services, especially over Easter, and asked members to send them to him. He had included in the website the names of Forum members but noted that he needed explicit permission from each person to include personal details. He would appreciate including a thumbnail sketch of each church on the website.

John suggested allowing someone else access to the website, perhaps one person from each church to ensure that the task of updating is shared and that we have access in case he is unavailable. This was agreed and John was asked to implement the decision.

He wanted to take the youth committee agenda item here, noting that CTS&P had run a few things for young people, but there had been limited take-up. He spoke about the difficulties of CTS&P youth work but suggested a page on website or a leaflet (or both) listing all the youth activities in each church so people know what we do and who it is for.
It was agreed that the website was excellent. On behalf of all the members, Chich Hewitt thanked John Nunn for the website and stressed we need to use it well. 
10. Advent Prayer Station* (6)
There was a brief review of how it went. (A copy of the leaflet produced was included with this agenda.) John Nunn stressed that this was really worth doing though we had relied too much on Ian in the past and there were some things which others needed to know about what we do.

Pat Barratt noted that it had been freezing and two hours was too long a stretch. John Nunn agreed, noting that when it was first started, the idea was for people to do half an hour at a time. This was up to each church to organise.

Jeremy suggested looking at some of the display material we use since we had needed to explain the whole idea to people so they know what to do. Christine Kennedy noted that St Mary's used to produce a handout explaining what it was. Paul Smith stressed that it was really worth doing, especially when the prayers go back to the churches. He suggested making it clearer that we were asking if people want us to pray for something on Sunday
. Eileen Rigby, John Nunn and Jeremy Sheehy agreed to look at this and bring suggestions to the next meeting.
There was a discussion about using the leaflet as an outreach tool. A question about whether it could be included with free newspapers, eg the Advertiser, led to a discussion about their policy. It was agreed that that all members would look into whatever contacts they have re printers and report back to the next meeting. 
It was agreed to keep the prayer station in the precinct, especially now that parking for two hours was free. It was also noted that next year Advent begins on 27 November. 
11. Lent 2011 (11)
It was agreed that Lent was too full and busy for an extra, shared, event. Paul Smith reported that he was putting on some prayer sessions on Saturday afternoons in Lent to which all were welcome. He agreed to circulate the flyer by e-mail and John agreed to put it on the website.  It was agreed that we would try to tell each other about our special events so that they were more open to all.
12. Easter programme 
It was noted that we normally have a Good Friday event on the precinct and a service on Easter Sunday morning.

For Good Friday all would meet at 12.15 pm on the precinct for a prompt 2.30 pm start. The Easter Day united service would be the same as last year at 7.00 am  on the Town Hall steps. Christine Kennedy, John Nunn, and Jose normally put both these services together and would do so again this year.
Christine agreed to circulate by e-mail posters about both events.

It was agreed to have a leaflet in the same way as at Christmas and Jenny Bond agreed to produce this. Shelagh Hollington agreed to explore little cards.
13. Outreach (7)
This item includes outreach together and as individual churches.

a. At the last meeting there was a brief discussion about the possibility of using the CTS&P Christmas leaflet more widely than just at the precinct, eg in local hotels. It was agreed to look at this again after we have explored printers (cf item 10 above) and perhaps to produce a generic leaflet for use throughout  the year.
b. There was no time for reports from individual churches.

14. Ministers' meeting
Chich Hewitt asked those ministers present to remain after the meeting in order to fix a date.
15. Any other business
a. Jeff Walker reported that Methodism this year is writing the bible again to celebrate the 400th anniversary of the King James bible with different churches writing out different parts of the bible. Swinton would be doing its bit on 26 March and he invited others to join in. The pages would be collated and bound into twenty volumes and presented to new President of the Methodist Conference in July of this year. In response to a question, he said they would be using the NRSV translation. 
b. Chich Hewitt reported that Holy Rood would be celebrating its centenary and he would keep members informed of the various events which would take place.

c. Jeremy Sheehy was congratulated on his appointment as Area Dean.

16. Future meetings
a. The date of the AGM, which had already been changed from 18 May to Tuesday 10 May was changed again to Thursday 5 May at 7.45 pm at Manchester Road Methodist Church. Please note the change of date and the new starting time.
b. It was agreed that the autumn meeting should take place on Wednesday 21 September. 
17. Prayer leader for the next meeting
Chich agreed to lead prayers at the next meeting
18. Closing Prayer
John Baxendale closed the meeting with prayer.
____

Tabled information
· The 2011 united services schedule of the Moorside Road family of churches.

· GMCT Unity Letter with covering note and GMCT commitment.






� Suggestions, some by subsequent e-mail: 'Bring/leave your prayers here', 'Leave your prayers here – a situation, a sentence or just a word.  Your prayer will be used in our churches tomorrow', 'Pray one for me', – another suggestion was not just to say 'prayers' but 'prayer requests'.)





